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Comments for Public Posting: Please ask residents (including the unhoused), for their input for
housing needs in their communities. We need public social
affordable housing that is protected through a trust. Rent should
never take more than 30% of a residents total income after taxes.
Reimagine the shelter system, at a minimum private bachelor
sized rooms should be offered and shelters should never close,
they are always own and should always be able to be accessed by
residents in need.



